
State Responses to Clean Power Plan Stay (as of 2/18/16)
(Alaska, Vermont, and Hawaii, as well as the D.C., are exempt from the CPP) 

	State
	Response

	Alabama
	Alabama previously announced it would halt its compliance efforts as states processed the implications of the Supreme Court's stay order. 

	Arizona
	Eric Massey, Air Quality Division Director with the Department of Environmental Quality (DEQ), said his agency hadn't yet made a decision about what to do in the long term. DEQ will still hold a technical working group meeting among utilities and consumer interests and will continue community outreach, but Massey noted that the legal news makes it harder to explain to Arizona residents why they should be engaged about the Clean Power Plan. Massey indicated that DEQ probably can't submit a plan without "clear and express authorization" from state lawmakers, but the agency could likely continue to convene meetings and do technical work.

	Arkansas
	[bookmark: _GoBack]Arkansas Department of Environmental Quality Director Becky Keogh and Public Service Commission Chairman Ted Thomas said that the state would “balance our obligation to be wise stewards of taxpayer money with our obligation to be fully prepared should the Supreme Court ultimately uphold the plan.” “We’re evaluating our options on next steps,” Keogh said. “We’re seeking input from our stakeholders on what those next steps will be and will continue to engage our stakeholders on environmental policy matters.”

	California
	Mary Nichols, Chairwoman of the California Air Resources Board, called the Supreme Court decision a "narrowly procedural" ruling that "may create some temporary confusion." She proclaimed that the state will keep working on compliance.  "California will not slow down our drive for clean air, renewable energy, and the good jobs that come from investing in green technologies," Nichols said in a statement. CA Governor Brown also issued an executive order last year to reduce greenhouse gas emissions in California 40 percent below 1990 levels by 2030 - the most ambitious target in North America and consistent with California's existing commitment to reduce emissions 80 percent under 1990 levels by 2050.

	Colorado
	In a state in which the governor supports the Clean Power Plan and the Attorney General is challenging it in court, state officials said they would continue with their planning process. "Because the Supreme Court did not say whether the stay would change the rule's compliance deadlines, Colorado could lose valuable time if it delays its work on the state plan and the rule is ultimately upheld," read a statement from the Colorado Department of Public Health and Environment.

	Connecticut
	Governor Dannel P. Malloy: “Urgent action is needed on a national and an international basis to combat it. That's why the Supreme Court's ruling to pause implementation of the Clean Power Plan is disappointing and shortsighted. However, it is not a final decision on the legal merits of the Clean Power Plan, so it is important that we continue with preparations for compliance with the plan while these issues are being worked out in the courts.”

	Delaware
	Gov. Jack Markell: “I am disappointed in yesterday’s Supreme Court action on the EPA Clean Power Plan, but optimistic that it will be upheld when the courts review the merits of the case. We remain determined to move forward in responding to the issue of climate change. As a [Regional Greenhouse Gas Initiative] RGGI state, Delaware has led the country in working to curtail greenhouse gas emissions from the power sector, and we will continue to do so regardless of the decision to stay the Clean Power Plan rule.”

	Florida
	Florida Attorney General Pam Bondi: “This U.S. Supreme Court order is a huge victory for Florida families, businesses and the rule of law,” Bondi said in a statement released on Wednesday. “Once again, this administration is ignoring the limits of its authority in trying to impose harmful and heavy-handed regulations on Floridians and the rest of the country.”

	Georgia
	The state Environmental Protection Division said it has postponed research and stakeholder meetings devoted to the Clean Power Plan. “We are pleased that Georgia will not need to begin plan development at this time given the uncertainties surrounding its ultimate legal status,” said Mary Walker, an assistant EPD director. Gov. Nathan Deal nonetheless directed the state’s environmental agency start on a compliance plan.

	Idaho
	Jon Hanian, a spokesman for Gov. Butch Otter, said the governor would not be commenting on the Supreme Court ruling because Idaho did not join the lawsuit. “It doesn’t really affect us,” Hanian said.  U.S. Rep. Mike Simpson, R-Idaho, applauded the order in a statement. He argues the plan would increase the price of electricity with marginal environmental benefits.

	Illinois
	In Illinois, leaders are still reviewing the Supreme Court's decision. The Clean Power Plan listening sessions remain "in the works," said Ann McCabe of the state's Commerce Commission.

	Indiana
	In a statement released in response to the Supreme Court stay, Governor Mike Pence said: “Hoosiers know that coal means jobs and low-cost energy for our state and tonight's Supreme Court decision to put President Obama's carbon dioxide regulations on hold is a win for Indiana. The Clean Power Plan exceeds the authority granted to the EPA under the Clean Air Act, and I am pleased that it will not be enforced while the lawsuit filed by Indiana and 28 other states…. moves through the courts. Hoosiers may be assured that our state will continue to use every legal means available to fight President Obama's war on coal.”Courtney Arrange, Communications Director for the Indiana Department of Environmental Management (IDEM) says when it comes to the state's preparation of its own plan; IDEM was only in the planning stage--talking with stakeholders and power companies. "Did it put a dent in our plans?" she asks. "No. All we've done so far is having meetings with stakeholders." She says that will continue, regardless of the stay. "We don't want to not be prepared...if we have to proceed," she says.

	Iowa
	The state will reach out to utilities and other parties to decide whether and how to proceed. "This is a very complex rule; it has been since the beginning," said Ben Hammes, a spokesman for Iowa Governor Terry Branstad. "The decision yesterday only makes it more complex."

	Kansas
	In Kansas, also among the states suing EPA, a measure blocking further work on the carbon rule was introduced as an amendment to an existing bill a day after the Supreme Court decision.  Kansas Department of Health and Environment issued the following statement:  “The Supreme Court has granted a stay that temporarily halts EPA's efforts to implement the Clean Power Plan. Because of this… [planned] Clean Power Plan Community Listening Sessions will not be held… The stay will remain in effect until legal challenges to the CPP are decided by the federal courts. Provided that the stay is lifted, listening sessions will be offered. KDHE staff will provide notice by e-mail of any scheduled sessions.”

	Kentucky
	Kentucky Gov. Matt Bevin issued a statement calling the temporary block a “huge win in the fight against Obama’s disastrous Clean Power Plan. The court’s decision to freeze these illegal climate regulations is a victory in our efforts to save our coal jobs and protect Kentucky families from skyrocketing energy prices. We will continue to challenge these regulations as the litigations continue in court,” he wrote.   KY Energy and Environment Cabinet Secretary Charles Suavely issued the following statement:  “Conducting listening sessions at this time is premature because the CPP could change substantially as a result of litigation, or it could be vacated altogether.”

	Louisiana
	Louisiana Attorney General Jeff Landry issued a statement celebrating the court’s action, saying the plan would result in utilities increases and would cost billions of dollars to implement.

	Maine
	Maine Attorney General Janet Mills said the state will continue to cut carbon pollution. As a member of the Regional Greenhouse Gas Initiative, she said, Maine already has invested $2.2 billion in seven years in energy-efficiency and renewable-energy programs.

	Maryland
	Attorney General Brian E. Frosh is supporting the CPP, even though it’s against the wishes of his client, Gov. Larry Hogan."We are confident that once the courts have fully reviewed the merits of the Clean Power Plan, it will be upheld as lawful under the Clean Air Act,” Frosh said in a statement.  “Our coalition of states and local governments will continue to vigorously defend the Clean Power Plan - which is critical to ensuring that necessary progress is made in confronting climate change."

	Massachusetts
	Massachusetts Attorney General Maura Healey: "Although we are disappointed with the Supreme Court's decision to delay implementation of the EPA's Clean Power Plan, we believe the courts will uphold this program after full consideration of the merits of the case," Healey said. "Massachusetts has made important progress on addressing the threat of climate change, and as this case proceeds we will work with our coalition of states and local governments to continue to defend the Clean Power Plan's reasonable, flexible and cost effective approach to lowering the greenhouse gas emissions of our country's power plants."

	Michigan
	While it is among the first Republican-led states to announce it would prepare a compliance plan, Governor Rick Snyder announced that MI would suspend its planning while the stay is in effect.

	Minnesota
	Governor Mark Dayton issued the following statement: “While the Court’s temporary stay is disappointing, it does nothing to diminish our resolve in Minnesota to keep moving forward on clean energy initiatives, including the development of our state’s Clean Power Plan. President Obama’s strong leadership, the nation-leading initiatives of some of our state’s utilities, and my administration's commitment will assure our state’s continued progress. We shouldn't need a federal edict to understand how vital it is that we keep doing everything in our collective powers to reduce harmful greenhouse gas emissions, improve energy efficiency, and advance Minnesota’s clean energy economy.”

	Mississippi
	Mississippi Gov. Phil Bryant has not made a statement about the stay decision.  Mississippi was one of 29 states to challenge the emissions rule of the CPP.  Meanwhile, MDEQ’s calendar still has a public forum scheduled on 2/23/16 to discuss the CPP.

	Missouri
	Missouri House Speaker Todd Richardson applauded SCOTUS’ ruling. “I was pleased to see the Supreme Court put a freeze on President Obama’s burdensome energy regulations,” said Richardson. “We have already been dealing with the negative impacts these new rules would have on Missouri. This decision will help us keep Missouri’s energy costs low, save countless dollars in implementation costs, and preserve jobs in the energy sector.”  MO Attorney General Chris Kosher said “In staying the rule, the Supreme Court ensured the rule’s legality will be tested before Missouri ratepayers could be forced to bear the burden of compliance.”

	Montana
	Governor Steve Bullock canceled the first meeting of the state's Interim Clean Power Plan Advisory Council, originally scheduled for later this month. “I have been clear that I think these rules were unfair to Montana. Given the court's ruling today, I am putting the work of the Clean Power Plan Council on hold.”

	Nebraska
	Nebraska Department of Environmental Quality Director Jim Macy announced the postponement of meetings in nine communities across the state. “Because the Supreme Court stay undercuts any urgency states have to submit a plan in September 2016, I have decided to postpone indefinitely the CPP meetings previously scheduled for the next three weeks.”

	Nevada
	"Nevada, for the most part, complies with the CPP, so we feel we are in a pretty good position regarding that, and we are going to keep moving forward,” Governor Brian Sandoval said.

	New Hampshire
	Governor Maggie Hassan: “New Hampshire has long led efforts to cut carbon emissions and combat climate change so that we can have the cleaner and safer environment that our people need to live healthy, productive lives – and it's crucial that other states follow our lead and take responsibility for the pollution that they cause...I have been a strong supporter of the Clean Power Plan, and the Supreme Court's decision to delay this important step forward is very disappointing.”

	New Jersey
	New Jersey was one of 29 states to challenge the emissions rule of the CPP. When joining the suit, Governor Christie said Obama's Clean Power Plan "is fundamentally flawed and represents an unlawful overreach of authority. This plan will also burden New Jersey residents with higher electricity costs and it infringes on the state's own authority to oversee its energy future."  NJ has not issued an official statement in response to the stay.

	New Mexico
	The New Mexico Environment Department has not issued a formal press release on the ruling.  New Mexico was one of 18 states to file a brief in support of the EPA Clean Power Plan. New Mexico Senator Tom Udall issued the following statement regarding the stay:  “I’m extremely disappointed in the Supreme Court’s unprecedented decision to halt the administration’s signature effort to fight global warming. The court may have put a stay on the Clean Power Plan, but no one is putting a stay on climate change, which will continue to threaten our nation. ….New Mexico is well on our way to complying with the EPA’s plan based on decisions and commitments that have already been made, and I believe we should continue on that path.”

	New York
	Governor Andrew Cuomo: “The Supreme Court’s decision to temporarily halt President Obama’s Clean Power Plan is a disappointing setback in the nation’s efforts to address climate change. The plan should absolutely be upheld on its merits, and New York State remains committed to moving forward with our own actions to protect the environment and the public health.”

	North Carolina
	North Carolina Department of Environmental Quality issued the following statement:  “In light of the U.S. Supreme Court’s decision to block the Obama administration’s federal power plan, the state will continue to clean up its power sector without expending resources to comply with a plan that is likely to be thrown out in court.”  NC Governor Pat McCrory issued the following response:  "We are pleased the Supreme Court recognizes that the federal power plan will dramatically increase North Carolina's electricity rates with little, if any, environmental benefit…We will continue to fight the Obama administration's illegal attempts to take over North Carolina's power system."

	North Dakota
	While the state remains open to developing "a common-sense carbon reduction strategy," the state won't be thinking of that strategy in the context of the federal Clean Power Plan. "As it looks today, I think we're going to step back," said Dave Glatt, Chief of the Environmental Health Section at the North Dakota Department of Health.

	Ohio
	Ohio EPA Director Craig Butler said in an emailed statement that "the Supreme Court got it right," adding, "We will evaluate the decision and determine how it will impact our plans moving forward."

	Oklahoma
	Oklahoma will also focus on the legal case rather than possible compliance. "Since the Supreme Court has stayed implementation, Oklahoma no longer faces September compliance date and can focus on assisting the attorney general on overturning this rule," Oklahoma Secretary of Energy and Environment Michael Teague said in a statement.

	Oregon
	Governor Kate Brown: "Even though the Clean Power Plan is going through a battle in the courts, Oregon has been and continues to be committed to national efforts to reduce greenhouse gas emissions from the power sector. Oregon is well-positioned to comply with the EPA targets because there have already been early actions in Oregon through investments in energy efficiency, renewable energy development, and moving away from coal."

	Pennsylvania
	In Pennsylvania, Department of Environmental Protection Secretary John Quigley confirmed that his office will continue to develop a compliance plan even though EPA can no longer require states to do so. "The citizens of Pennsylvania are demanding a Pennsylvania-centric plan that reduces our emissions, so we have to respond to that," said Pennsylvania Department of Environmental Protection Secretary John Quigley. "We are not going to take our foot off the gas pedal."

	Rhode Island
	While no comment has been made from Rhode Island yet, the state has already committed to compliance through participation in RGGI.

	South Dakota
	Kyrik Rombough, an engineering manager in the air quality program at South Dakota's Department of Environment and Natural Resources, said the state would suspend a series of five public meetings scheduled to begin later this month in Milbank, South Dakota.

	Tennessee
	On 2/16/16, TN DEC posted the following statement on their website regarding upcoming public meetings on the CPP:  “TDEC had planned to host public education and listening sessions regarding the Clean Power Plan and its implementation in Tennessee at a number of locations across the state in Spring 2016. However, in light of the U.S. Supreme Court decision to stay the rule and in an effort to utilize state resources efficiently, TDEC is postponing these public education and listening sessions until a later date.”

	Texas
	Texas Attorney General Ken Paxton: “We had no plans to proceed with anything other than fighting this. The whole point of the stay is to stop us from having to provide any implementation plan, so we’re not moving forward with anything until this case is resolved.”

	Utah
	Utah held its first public information session this month, but Glade Sowards, Utah's Clean Power Plan coordinator in the state's Division of Air Quality, said the state now is likely to shift gears. "We are going to need to think about what the implications of that are, and then we'll adjust our process accordingly," Sowards said. "We've got to meet with our team first and see how that's impacted by this – whether we mothball it or we adjust the timeline or what."UT DEQ is suspending its stakeholder process until the rule has been reviewed by the courts; stakeholder meetings scheduled for March 1, April 5, and May 3 have been canceled.  

	Virginia
	The Virginia Department of Environmental Quality announced it would go forward with a Clean Power Plan meeting with a group of business interests and consumer advocates to hash out whether to cap carbon from power plants or fulfill the hopes of the state's biggest utility, Dominion Resources Inc., and stick to an average rate of emissions. "The only thing that really makes sense to us is to continue on the path that we're on, to evaluate the different options," said David Paylor, director of Virginia's Department of Environmental Quality.

	Washington
	Washington Governor Jay Inslee: “We cannot afford to wait any longer for federal action to address carbon pollution and transition to clean energy. Here in Washington state we are unfortunately already seeing the harmful impacts of climate change, and we will continue to take steps that reduce carbon and to lead the nation in clean energy. The EPA’s Clean Power Plan remains a crucial tool to ensure that every state must do its part, and to empower them to do so.”

	West Virginia
	"Gov. Earl Ray Tomblin is pleased that the court will stop implementation of the new rules until legality is determined,” said spokesman Chris Stadelman, adding, “He looks forward to the day we can put more West Virginia miners back to work.”  WV DEP will keep working on a feasibility study of complying with the regulation, asa bill passed last year requires.

	Wisconsin
	Wisconsin Governor Scott Walker issued an executive order prohibiting state agencies from doing any work to prepare for the Clean Power Plan until the stay expires. Citing "undue burden" on state ratepayers and manufacturers, he argued that the rule could have a "devastating impact."

	Wyoming
	Governor Matt Mead said that although he considers the Supreme Court's decision "a great bit of good news," his state will continue to plan for the rule, although likely on a more relaxed timeline.  Meanwhile, the Wyoming Senate passed a measure on 2/17/16 prohibiting Wyoming DEQ from spending money to respond to the CPP.  The provision is an amendment to the state’s two-year spending bill.  Although the Senate passed the amendment, it does not mean the amendment will end up in the spending bill as a majority of the Wyoming House will need to agree with it. 




